Referencing IEEE documents

The output documents of the Institute of Electrical and Electronics Engineers (IEEE) are referred to as standards.  Some of these standards are approved by ISO/IEC JTC 1 in which case they are joint IEEE and ISO/IEC JTC 1 Standards. Some of these standards are recognized by the American National Standards Institute in the United States as well as by appropriate processes in other countries. The information that should be included in the ITU-T member contribution, following the format in Appendix I, includes items 1-10 below:

1
A clear description of the IEEE document (identification number, date of approval, title).

2
Status of approval.

3
Justification for the specific reference (including why incorporation of the full text in the Recommendation is inappropriate).

4
Current information, if any, about Intellectual Property Rights.

5
Other useful information describing the "quality" of the document (e.g. length of time it has existed, whether products have been implemented using it, whether conformance requirements are clear, whether the specification is readily and widely available).

6
The degree of stability or maturity of the documents; i.e. "Approved", since only approved documents are acceptable references.

7
Relationship of IEEE standards with other existing or emerging documents.

8
When a document is referenced in an ITU-T Recommendation, all explicit references within the reference document should also be listed.

9
Qualification of the IEEE: The IEEE was recognized under the provisions of ITU-T Recommendation A.5 on 1 November 1999. Qualifying information is on file with TSB.

10
Other (for any supplementary information).

